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The 2014 Pura Belpré Award Committee's first meeting was attended by guest speakers,

REFORMA President Denice Atkins, REFORMA CAYSC Co-Chairs Lucia M.

González and Ana Elba Pavón, and Priority Group V Consultant Judy Zuckerman as well

as Oralia Garza de Cortés, Cultural Competence Consultant. All the guest speakers 

welcomed and thanked the committee and spoke from their experience about the importance and history of the Pura Belpré Award and the process the committee will embark upon for this year. The guests also answered questions from the committee members.  The committee did an exercise to get to know one another.
All members are to read the Pura Belpré Award Committee Manual, read past award-winning books, and review catalogs and websites for eligible books for the publishing year 2013.  The committee is also responsible for reading articles suggested by the Cultural Competence Consultant that will provide a cultural context for the work of the committee.  The chair will send a calendar of assignments for the committee to do before the next meeting at ALA Annual, which includes reading the eligible books received and making suggestions starting in March among other matters.

A schedule of the upcoming meetings was distributed and it was underscored that the next meetings, ALA Annual in Chicago and ALA Midwinter in Philadelphia, are mandatory.

Meeting Minutes

2014 Pura Belpré Award Selection Committee 

Sunday, January 27, 2013, 4:30 pm to 6:30 pm

2013 ALA Midwinter Meeting

Seattle, Washington
Fairmount Hotel

Windsor Room

1. Introductions:  Everyone introduced themselves.

2. A secretary for the meeting volunteered, Maria Peterson.

3. Ana Elba Pavón spoke about her experience on the committee.  She spoke about the great honor it is to be on the committee.  She spoke about the great experience of looking at and reviewing books.  Her experience on the committee taught her how to manage.  She was president of REFORMA during the 10th anniversary of the award and she spoke about her experience during that time.

4. Lucia M. González expressed what a big responsibility being on the committee.  She mentioned that once the award is given, the books are given more recognition and that they are used during story time, and shared with the community.  When awarding the book, it is important to make sure it is a book that the committee wants to share with the community.  She spoke about the bond created during the time on the committee with the other members.  She wrote The Storytellers Candle and it won the Pura Belpré Honor Award.  She has donated the royalties from the book to the Pura Belpré Endowment.  The book is still in print.  She also mentioned that Ruth Tobar is the first non-librarian to be selected for the committee and to chair it.

5. Oralia Garza de Cortés is one of the co-creators of the award.  She is the Cultural Competence Consultant (CCC) for the 2014 committee.  She spoke about the process of creating the award and her desire for the award.  She wanted to find books that she could connect to and that expressed the Latino experience.  It took four years for the award to be created.  The new challenge is to make sure that people know about the award.  As CCC of the committee she encouraged us to ask questions about a book as soon as we have them.  This will allow time for research if needed.  She stated that we need to know the manual well to do this work.

6. Judy Zuckerman – ALSC Priority Group Consultant.  Judy Zuckerman was a member of the committee in 1998.  She will remain our consultant for the rest of the year as part of her new two-year term.  Her job is to work as a liaison between the chair and the ALSC office.  She encouraged the members that if they had an issue or concern about the chair, to let her know.  She mentioned that eligibility issues are the committee’s charge but she can help out if the committee is not able to get the answer.  She mentioned that eligibility decisions are private.  If publishers ask committee members about those decisions, the committee members should not answer.  She stressed that attendance at annual and midwinter (2014) is mandatory because of the importance of face-to-face discussions.  She also stressed the importance of confidentiality and reminded us that that is true for not just the current year but for always.  She stressed that we should not post anything on social media pertaining to the committee.  If any conflicts or issues come up, please let her know as soon as possible so that they can be dealt with right away.  Finally, she mentioned that we should be kind to the chair because she does a lot of behind the scenes work.

7. Ruth Tobar passed out the schedule for the next two conferences.  She had everyone check his or her mailing information to make sure it was correct.  As chair, she is a facilitator of the process and will remain objective but will weigh-in if necessary.  She mentioned that our charge is to choose to award the best book for Latino literature in text and in art and to award honors if there are worthy books.  If no books deserve it, the award will not be awarded.

8. Ruth stressed that we should read and re-read the manual.  She also stressed that any email sent to and from the chair, may become part of public record.  If dealing with private issues, she wants committee members to call and not email.

9. Ruth also wanted to remind us to send her our supervisor’s information so that she can send out thank you letters.

10. Finally, Ruth stressed that we are not to deliberate through email and that she would let us know when she receives any books.

11. Meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m.

Minutes submitted by Maria Peterson, Chicago Public Library

